
 

United States Department of the Interior 
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
12795 W. Alameda Parkway 

P.O. Box 25287 
Denver, Colorado 80225-0287 

 
 

January 5, 2021 
 
A7221 (2550) 
 
 
 
Jimmy Tobias 
411 A Highland Avenue MR93005 
Somerville, MA 02144 
 
Dear Mr. Tobias: 
 
Reference: NPS-2020-00824 
 
Subject:  Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request  
 
This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated May 15, 2020, in 
which you requested: 
 

Any guidances, memos or other orders or documents that limit press access to National Park 
Service employees or otherwise alter the protocols that National Park Service employees must 
abide by when dealing with reporters and other members of the press. This request seeks records 
produced since January 1, 2020. 

 
We are providing one PDF, containing 42 pages of responsive material.  Please let me know if this 
information does not meet your needs. 
 
Because the National Park Service creates and maintains law enforcement records, we are required by the 
Department of Justice to provide the following information, even though it may or may not apply to your 
specific request.  Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement and national security 
records from the requirements of the FOIA. See 5 U.S.C. 552(c) (2006 & Supp. IV 2010). This response 
is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements of the FOIA. This is a standard notification 
that we are required to give all our requesters and should not be taken as an indication that excluded 
records do, or do not, exist. 
 
Also as part of the 2007 OPEN Government Act FOIA amendments, the Office of Government 
Information Services (OGIS) was created to offer mediation services to resolve disputes between FOIA 
requesters and Federal agencies as a nonexclusive alternative to litigation.  Using OGIS services does not 
affect your right to pursue litigation.   
 
You may contact OGIS in any of the following ways: 
 

Office of Government Information Services (OGIS)  



National Archives and Records Administration  
Room 2510 
8601 Adelphi Road 
College Park, MD 20740-6001 
 
E-mail:   ogis@nara.gov  
Phone:   301-837-1996 
Fax:   301-837-0348 
Toll-free:   1-877-684-6448 

 
Should you have any further questions regarding this request, please feel free to contact me, as the person 
responsible for processing your request.  I can be reached at the address above or by phone at 303-969-
2959.   My e-mail address is npsfoia@nps.gov.  Information regarding the DOI FOIA Liaison can be 
found at: https://www.doi.gov/foia/foiacenters. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Charis Wilson 
NPS FOIA Officer 
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